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Kia ora whānau,  

Exciting News for Whenuapai School! 

We’re thrilled to share that Whenuapai School has received outstanding feedback in our latest Education Review Office (ERO) 
evaluation. The report, dated 12th August 2024, highlights our commitment to fostering a supportive and dynamic learning 
environment. 

Key points from the review include: 

• Strong Leadership: Our leadership team is commended for their clear vision and effective management, which has 
positively impacted student outcomes. 

• Engaging Learning Experiences: The curriculum is recognized for its relevance and ability to engage students, ensuring 
they are well-prepared for future challenges. 

• Positive School Culture: The review underscores the positive relationships and supportive atmosphere at Whenuapai, 
contributing to a thriving school community. 

• Focus on Student Well-being: The emphasis on student well-being and individualized support is noted as a significant 
strength. 

Looking ahead, we will continue to build on these strengths by working to implement the next steps recommended in the report 
to further enhance our educational practices and community involvement.  

For the full ERO report, please visit ERO's website. 

Thank you to tamariki, whānau and staff for your continued support and dedication. As a school we are proud of these 
achievements and look forward to building on this success together! 

Daffodil Day - This Friday 30th August is New Zealand's Daffodil Day and will be participating in this special day to help raise funds 
and awareness for the Cancer Society. 

To show our support, we’re having a Mufti Day where everyone is encouraged to wear something yellow—whether it’s a daffodil-
themed accessory or a bright yellow shirt. Don’t forget to bring a gold coin donation to help fund vital cancer research and support 
services. 

Student Attendance - We are continuing with our emphasis on regular student attendance.  

Did you know that missing just one day of school every two weeks adds up to missing over a year of school by age 16. Consistent 
attendance is crucial for academic success, and tamariki, whānau and our kura play key roles in maintaining regular attendance. 

Please remember to notify us if your child will be absent for any reason, like medical appointments or family events. Note that 
holidays during term time or non-school-related activities are not acceptable reasons for absence. 

Spring is in the air, but the days can still be wet and cold, it can be hard to decide if your tamariki should stay home. Visit the 
Ministry of Health Website to see their recommendations and guidelines. We are following these guidelines when students visit 
our sickbay during the school day. 

If you're having trouble with school attendance, please reach out to us. We’re here to support 
your tamariki and we can access extra support. Together we can make a positive difference for 
your tamariki. 

Thank you to everyone who attended our Curriculum Evening last week. It was wonderful to 
connect with you and share the curriculum we’re so proud of. Thank you for your support and 
feedback. 

Finally, please, please, please provide us with feedback on our school communication systems 
and methods. Are you receiving the information you require? Scan the QR code and let us know. 

Have a great week! 

Nga mihi,  
Adam Cels 
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Dates for your diary …. 

26 –30 August 
Book Fair Week 

Monday – 14 October 
First Day of Term 4 

Thursday - 29 August 
9.30am Book Parade & Book Day 

Friday – 25 October 
Teacher Only Day– School Closed 

Friday – 30 August 
Daffodil Day 

Monday – 28 October 
Labour Day – School Closed 

7-13 September 
NZAIMS Games 

Thursday – 31 October 
NW Year 7/8 Badminton 

Wednesday – 11 September 
6.00pm Board Meeting 

Monday – 4 November 
School Photos 

Friday – 13 September 
Junior School - Playhouse Show 

Tuesday – 5 November 
School Photos 
NW Year 7&8 Touch 

Wednesday – 25 September 

NW Year 7&8 Girls Volleyball 

Tuesday – 12 November 
NW Year 5&6 Cricket 

Friday – 27 September  
Last Day of Term 3 

Friday – 20 December 
Last day of Term 4 

 

 

  

 

Library News 
Scholastics Book Club  
      Issue 5 out now! 

CLICK HERE TO ORDER ONLINE  

 

Book Fair Week – Dates for your diary 

Monday, 26 August – Friday, 30 August 2024. 

More details to follow but there will be a Book 
Fair Parade and whole school Book Day on 
Thursday, 29 August! 
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Tongan Language Week 
18 – 24 August 2024 
A beautiful display set up in our school foyer by one of our 
amazing Teacher Aides, Mele Vuki and an incredible parent, 
Siosi'ana Lolesio.  

 

A huge thank you to you both…. 

 

 

mailto:office@whenuapai.school.nz
https://www.scholastic.co.nz/parents/book-club-parents/
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PB4L Corner 
This fortnight, we're focusing on Mana (Respect for Self), especially Integrity. We are using 
language such as "Mana," "resilience," "honesty," and "managing yourself." Try integrating 
these words at home to reinforce the values we're teaching at school and promote 
consistency.  
Integrity is about doing the right thing, even when no one is watching. It's about being honest, 
taking responsibility for your actions, and being accountable for your mistakes. When we act 
with integrity, we build trust and respect with others. We also feel good about ourselves and 
our accomplishments. 

Here are some ways you can help your child develop integrity: 

• Model honest behaviour - Children learn by watching their parents and caregivers. Show them how to be honest, 
even when it's difficult. 

• Encourage your child to admit their mistakes - It's important for children to learn that it's okay to make mistakes. 
Help them understand that the important thing is to take responsibility for their actions and try to do better next 
time. 

• Be patient and supportive - Developing integrity takes time. Be patient with your child and offer them support and 
encouragement along the way. 

• Provide opportunities for your child to practice integrity - Look for opportunities for your child to demonstrate 
honesty and responsibility. For example, you could ask them to help you with a task or run an errand for you. 

By focusing on integrity, we're helping our tamariki to develop strong character, build trust, and create positive relationships. 

 

HPSS - Hobsonville Point Secondary School's  
first round of Enrolment Hui is on this week - from 

Monday 26th August to Saturday 31st August.  

https://www.hpss.school.nz/ - and just click 'Enrol Today' 

Shortly after you complete the online enrolment, they'll contact you with 
the booking link to make a time for an enrolment hui interview - there 
are still some times available this week. The whole family is welcome!  

 

 

 

Hilton Brown Hobsonville 
https://swim.school.nz/ 

Phone: 09 666 0240 

5 Rawiri Place, Hobsonville, Auckland, 0618 

hobsonville@hiltonbrownswimming.co.nz 

 

 

mailto:office@whenuapai.school.nz
https://www.hpss.school.nz/
https://student.hpss.school.nz/index.php/enrolment
https://swim.school.nz/
mailto:hobsonville@hiltonbrownswimming.co.nz


   Whenuapai School Newsletter  |  Tuesday 27 August 2024  |  Term 3 Newsletter 2024  

14 Airport Road, Auckland 0618  |  Phone: 09 416 8779  |  office@whenuapai.school.nz  |  www.whenuapai.school.nz 

  

  

mailto:office@whenuapai.school.nz


   Whenuapai School Newsletter  |  Tuesday 27 August 2024  |  Term 3 Newsletter 2024  

14 Airport Road, Auckland 0618  |  Phone: 09 416 8779  |  office@whenuapai.school.nz  |  www.whenuapai.school.nz 

  

  

mailto:office@whenuapai.school.nz


   Whenuapai School Newsletter  |  Tuesday 27 August 2024  |  Term 3 Newsletter 2024  

14 Airport Road, Auckland 0618  |  Phone: 09 416 8779  |  office@whenuapai.school.nz  |  www.whenuapai.school.nz 

 
 

 
 
  

 

Music Lessons at Whenuapai School 

Visit: https://musiqhub.co.nz/ 

 For more information, contact: 
Gloria Arboleda Martinez 
0274 422 654 
Gloria.arboleda@musiqhub.co.nz 
 
 
For DRUMS email: paul.barry@musiqhub.co.nz 

 

 
 

For our Policies and Procedures please visit 
SchoolDocs at: www.schooldocs.co.nz/ 

User – whenuapai  Password – airport 

Copyright: Except where stated, the content on this site is 
the copyright of SchoolDocs Ltd. It may not be 

reproduced without written permission from SchoolDocs. 
 

 
 

sKids - Before and After School Care 

 

2024 Parent Handbook 

There is a Parent Handbook 
available on our school website 
with lots of useful information. 

You can check it out by clicking 
on the following link: 

 

     Click Here 

 

School Notices: 
Staff Professional 
Development 
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63 Brigham Creek Road 

  

 

 

 
 

Click here for a free assessment & trial lesson. 

Email: northwest@numberworks.com 

There is an exciting opportunity for students to 
join the North Harbour Hockey Association (NHHA) 
U10 (Year 3 and 4) and U12 (Year 5 and 6) Cubs 
and Hawklets programmes. This program is 
designed to introduce young athletes to the sport 
of hockey in a fun, supportive, and development-
focused environment. 

Why Enrol? 

• Skill Development: Our program focuses on building fundamental hockey 
skills while fostering teamwork, discipline, and sportsmanship. 

• Experienced Coaches: The Cubs and Hawklets will be guided by experienced 
coaches dedicated to helping each player reach their full potential. 

• Inclusive Environment: We welcome players of all skill levels, ensuring that 
every child has the chance to learn and grow. 

• Community and Fun: Beyond skill development, our program emphasizes 
creating a sense of community and enjoyment in the sport. 

We believe that participation in sports plays a crucial role in the overall 
development of children, teaching them valuable life skills that go beyond the 
field. By enrolling in our program, your students will have the chance to make 
new friends, stay active, and build a lifelong love for hockey. 

Information for the u12 (Year 5 and 6) is available here: 

• 2024 Harbour u12 Cubs and Hawklets (Year 5 and 6) (google.com) 

Information for the u10 (Year 3 and 4) is available here: 

• 2024 Harbour u10 Cubs and Hawklets (Year 3 and 4) (google.com) 
 
 

                          www.harbourhockey.co.nz 
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https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__docs.google.com_forms_d_e_1FAIpQLSdVSPfiWJ-5FZAkMcdADb9ycauGX4ZC-5FY3-5FMK3QNunp7d8noIlQ_viewform&d=DwMFAg&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=eLyrjFMJOm8jDqYftGhCDTm46R-eA9W2mHaORR3f0kE&m=nL4G7ag7mba-4sud99SvODIn5YXQRlGg-SXzkCTQao6Wr4UCnoEFqTlnkFRIHMgS&s=9Bq7FG7Y00OvZ5SynP-E4C3mdpiAkb7LLZSSzTXfMfo&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__docs.google.com_forms_d_e_1FAIpQLSdygyIHq-2DfDSD-2DGlxeXr6OpxsYub0Gbot4vWDoSBGOvl5xx1w_viewform&d=DwMFAg&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=eLyrjFMJOm8jDqYftGhCDTm46R-eA9W2mHaORR3f0kE&m=nL4G7ag7mba-4sud99SvODIn5YXQRlGg-SXzkCTQao6Wr4UCnoEFqTlnkFRIHMgS&s=ebYdNZmwgdSIuw-2xK3DxdEbppGGzukQnPxosZeXHas&e=
http://www.harbourhockey.co.nz/
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